Annual report 2022/2023

Special Interest Group for Crystallographic Computing (SIG-9)

In the course of 2022, SIG-9 had a change in the board. Gianluca Santoni (Italy) joined the SIG-9 board as secretary. Andrea Thorn left the board and will continue as a consultant.

Highlight of the SIG-9 activities in 2022 was the ECM33 meeting in Versailles. SIG9 organized and contributed to several microsymposia. The organization of the Versailles meeting was still influenced by the Corona pandemic. Unfortunately, it was therefore not possible to have our usual Software Fayre during the meeting. We also were not able to organize a computing school/computing forum as a satellite.

For the ECM24 in Padova (2024), Gianluca Santoni is the SIG-9 representative in the program committee. We have submitted proposals for keynote lectures and microsymposia. Also, we are willing to re-start the Software Fayre again.